Nash Mills APM 2021

Good evening, my name is Ian Martin I’m the local psco (police community support officer) for Nash Mills a post I have been in for some 10 years, Nash Mills has always had one of the lowest crime rates in Dacorum and despite the large increase in population with Nash Mills Wharf I’m pleased to confirm this is very much still the case.
I don’t want to bore you will a deep, in depth analysis of crime figures over the years but sufficient to say it’s still very low. Please bear in mind that given the very low rates any slight deviation from the “norm” will show as a huge increase in percentage terms. (e.g. if last year we had 1 car broken into and this year we had 2 its an 100% increase, but its “only” one!)
The Covid 19 problem has had an effect on crimes across the country reducing crimes by about 10% across Dacorum
A brief takeaway comparing last verses this year with the “important” headline crimes
Year 		Burglary	Theft from vehicle	    Damage/destroy   Total crimes
2019	                6                          18                                 16                          69
2020	                7                          13                                 11                          65
Burglary is fairly self-explanatory, theft from vehicle is normally either number plates or belongings from an unlocked vehicle (yes indeed) damage/destroy can cover cars being damaged (“keyed”) damage to buildings (windows/Doors damaged) even grass damaged because someone drove over his grass. (not Nash Mills, but did happen)
I can’t stress enough that I don’t want anyone to get too hung up over these figures as the numbers are so small that an extra crime can massively distort the numbers, just be happy that you live in a VERY low crime area!
I would encourage everyone to join the local neighbourhood watch group as we use this to communicate with you about crime trends, crime prevention and much more, see our web site for further information.
I’m always around the area and I like to think I’m very approachable so if you need to talk to me please contact me either via 101 (the police non-emergency number) or email me ian.martin2@herts.pnn.police.uk 
Obviously (I hope) in the case of an emergency please call 999
In an effort to save time this evening any questions please contact the parish council clerk who will forward them on to me.
Many Thanks




